Carlos R. P. Hartmann, Chairperson



Syracuse, NY, January 14, 2000

Electrical Engineering and Computer Science

Syracuse University, 121 Link Hall

Dear Carlos,

Thank you very much for giving me opportunity to explore career options in your Department. In response to your letter from December 27, 1999, I am applying for a permanent faculty position in the Department of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science at Syracuse University.

 My background, current interests and future research and teaching plans are most closely aligned with the following area listed in the ad attached to your letter: Software and distributed systems with emphases on trusted systems, information assurance, operating systems and software engineering. Out of these four categories, my current expertise is the strongest in software engineering where I intend to build my new research program SBASE (Simulation Based Advanced Software Engineering) outlined in the attached document. I would also like to strengthen my involvement in areas of trusted systems and information assurance by learning from and collaborating with EECS faculty members who are experts in these fields. 

The ad also calls for candidates with an emphasis in system design and experimental research. I believe my work matches very closely such research and academic profile. I converted from theoretical particle physics to computer science and engineering some 12 years ago at Caltech, and since this time I designed, prototyped and experimented with a series of federally funded software systems, described in my CV, and ranging from the MOVIE system in early '90s to my current suite of Pragmatic Object Web technologies, including WebFlow, JWORB, OWRTI and WebHLA. My research, teaching and technology transfer statement is attached as a separate document. I also include my full CV and selected representative publications.

Best Regards,

Wojtek Furmanski

Chief Technologist, Northeast Parallel Architectures Center

Research Professor, Department of Physics

President, Translet, Inc.

Syracuse University, CST 3-283  

Phone: (315) 443-1799

E-mail: furm@npac.syr.edu

